
CHILD PROTECTION INFORMATION 

 
We take our responsibility to protect children seriously. All staff are expected to 
promote child safety by having a clear understanding of their legal child protection 
responsibilities and act in accordance with those responsibilities. 

 

In particular the school will: 

1. Maintain professionalism in our interactions with children at all times by 

exercising appropriate duty of care and maintaining appropriate professional 
boundaries. 

2. Follow an established process to address allegations of inappropriate behaviour 

by staff towards children. 

3. Ensure all  people working  in our school who are required to undertake a 
Working With Children Check have a valid clearance. 

4. Respond appropriately when we suspect a child is at risk of significant harm due 

to possible abuse or neglect by a parent/carer or other adult. 
 

 
Responding to risk of harm 

 
All school staff are mandatory reporters. This means that if there are reasonable grounds 
to suspect that a child is at risk of ‘significant harm’ from abuse or neglect, then a report 
must be made to the Community Services Child Protection Helpline (CP Helpline). 

 

School staff are expected to inform the Principal if they are concerned that a child may be 
at risk. It is the role of the Principal (or delegate) to make the report to the CP Helpline. 

 
In making a  report the Principal will consider all of the information and seek 
appropriate advice from the CSO’s child protection team (CP team). Any information 
about a child at risk is kept confidentially by the Principal. 

 

In situations where a child is considered to be at risk the school will work with the child 
and family to assist them as much as possible. 

 
If you have concerns about a child who you consider may be at risk, please discuss 
your concerns with the Principal as soon as possible and maintain confidentiality. 

 


